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Regular Meeting Announcements 
Ken Reynolds, Vice President  
 
June Speaker Information:  
 
There will be no meetings for the month of June, as 
we will be practicing social distancing to prevent the 
spread of Coronavirus/COVID-19.  
 
Stay safe and well, everyone!  

NOTE: Please send any submissions for  

the July-August issue of The Rockhounder  

to Editor Olivia Luzier at editor@glmsmc.com  

by Saturday, June 27, 2020.  

Next Regular 

Meeting:  
 

Due to the  

Coronavirus/

COVID-19  

outbreak, 

our June 

Regular Meeting 

will be  

cancelled.  

Inside this issue: 

June 2020 

The purpose of the Gem, Lapidary, and Mineral Society of Montgomery County MD, Inc. is “to increase 
knowledge and popular interest in earth sciences, geology, mineralogy, paleontology, lapidary arts, 
and related subjects.” 
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Holly Heighes  

President’s Message  

Hi folks,  
 
I hope you and your families are all well.  Another month, another missed meeting. If this continues 
through September, we may attempt to do a virtual meeting in some sort of modified fashion.    
Hopefully we won’t have to go there; it would be much nicer to see everyone in person. 
 
Once the restrictions are lifted, we are hoping to organize a weekend club member and families’ event.  
Our preliminary thoughts are an outdoor picnic/cookout with a remembrance of Wendell and an    
auction of his collection.  As part of that, we are planning on an FRA youth group-only auction to give 
the kids a chance to have their own auction without competition from the adults.  
 
Here is a picture from Wendell’s collection. 

 
 
Hope to see you all soon! 
 
Holly 

There was no Board meeting for the month of May, due to Coronavirus/COVID-19 concerns.  

GLMSMC Board Meeting Minutes from May 2020 

GLMSMC Regular Meeting Minutes from May 2020 

There was no Regular meeting for the month of May, due to Coronavirus/COVID-19 concerns.  
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Editor’s Note: These events are hosted online through Zoom meetings. When I sent the June  
Rockhounder email out to our members, I attached the PDF with clickable links to register for each 
event, as the links do not want to work with this image.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continued on page 4 

Virginia Mineral Project Community Virtual Sessions 
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Continued from page 3 
 
 
 

Virginia Mineral Project Community Virtual Sessions 
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Dan Spielman  
 
Our first meeting was held at the Rockville COOP Market in the early to mid part of 1963 (I do not 
have an exact date). Knight and Dottie Porter had posted circulars around various places in the 
county announcing a meeting for anyone interested in rock, mineral, fossil collecting, field trips, 
and lapidary. The main objective was to determine if there was enough interest by those attending 
to form a club in the Montgomery County area. (Membership was not restricted to Montgomery 
County.) 
 
There were already well-developed, successful societies (clubs) established and operating in the 
Washington, D.C., Maryland and Virginia areas at that time.  
 
Approximately 15 to 20 interested persons showed up for the meeting and it was generally agreed 
to schedule more meetings to organize and develop a club. For the most part, those in attendance 
showed interest and offered their help and services to get organized, but for one reason or another 
did not sign up at that first meeting. Dottie, Knight Porter, and Dan Spielman were the only names 
on the sign-up sheet at the first meeting.  
 
After several meetings and interest increased to where organizing into a club was practical, an 
election was held. With officers in place, committees were formed and basic rules of order were        
established while a Constitution and By-laws were being drawn up. It was decided in the course of 
organizing that Junior members would have their own club and officers within the main club to  
develop projects according to their interest, with the approval of the main club. With By-laws and 
Constitution drawn up, revised, and finally accepted, Incorporation was the next step. Phil Marcus, 
member and legal advisor, devoted much time and effort in preparation of necessary papers and 
documents to secure our Incorporation status.  
 
Dottie Porter, our first elected president, had also been Chairperson/Coordinator at our meetings 
leading up to club development and elections. The “Rockhounder,” our monthly bulletin and   
newsletter, was edited by Dottie Porter for quite a few years. The newsletter included Minutes 
from the Regular meeting, the Board of Director's meeting, other club business, information about 
field trips, shows in the area, and other tidbits concerning the various phases of club interest.   
Fairly early on, our society became a member of the Eastern Federation of Mineralogical and     
Lapidary Societies, Inc., and Affiliate of the American Federation of Mineralogical Societies.  
 
Shows; field trips; exchanging information; working with and displaying rocks, gems, minerals, and 
fossils were all important phases of our club's operation.  
 
Some of our early members and helpers were: Deas Boykin; Bob Braumberg; Jack and Richard 
Bush; Bill Capps and family; Herb Duke and family; Jim and Versie Durborow; John Greisbach; 
Larry Harrison; Ed Hitt and family; Mark Hollis; Phil, Anna and Susan Marcus; John McIlroy family; 
Bill and Charlotte Morrison and family; Dottie and Knight Porter; Jack Rann and family;  
 
Continued on page 6 

Some Recollection of the Early Days of Our Society: GLMSMC 
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Dan Spielman  
 
Continued from page 5 
 
Gunther Schwarz and family; Paul Shade and family; Dan Spielman and family; Bill Tanner; and others 
who contributed time and talent in those early years.  
 
I know this list is not complete, so please forgive me if I missed you by name. I am considering the first 
five or six years as the early years.  
 
I thought these odds and ends of information concerning how our society originated and developed 
during the early years might be of interest to anyone wanting to know how it began. I think Jack Bush 
has done a wonderful job in highlighting the society’s history and activities through the years. Thanks, 
Jack!  
 
Dan Spielman  
March 14, 2003  
 
 
 
 

What I’ve Been Up To 
 

Jennifer Weiss 
 
Hi everybody; my name is Jennifer Weiss. I joined the GLMSMC as an FRA Rockhounder in April 2009 
after attending the annual show for the first time. Over the years, I have entered many  displays into 
the show (including the popular Birthstones display annually), helped volunteer at the youth table, 
organized group displays with the youth volunteers, and much more.  
 
Being in the club ignited my passion for geology and last year I decided to attend JMU to pursue a 
double degree in Geology and Art History (to learn museum studies). Sadly, JMU is about two and a 
half hours away, so I have not been able to attend meetings much in the last year, but it was great to 
finally see you all when I returned in March.  
 
I wanted to let everybody know what I’ve been doing since going to JMU. After taking the introductory 
geology course at Montgomery College during my senior year, I was able to take the next level course 
at JMU, and I got to meet a bunch of other students in the department, who often hang out in the  
student lounge, commonly known as “Rock City.” All of the professors are super nice and learning at 
JMU has made me 100% positive that this is what I want to do.  
 
 
Continued on page 7 

Some Recollection of the Early Days of Our Society: GLMSMC 
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Jennifer Weiss 
 
Continued from page 6 
 
I have also been interning with Dr. Kearns, curator of the JMU Mineral Museum and the Lisanby  
Museum, an art museum on campus. The mineral museum just inherited the collection of Peter L. Via, 
and we are in the process of moving into a larger space closer to the new geosciences building. We 
were scheduled to open in April, but that has been postponed indefinitely due to coronavirus. As part 
of the Lisanby, I helped research and write chats (the text descriptions) for minerals which are on  
display in their current exhibit “All That Glitters.” The exhibit was a collaborative project between the 
Mineral Museum and the Lisanby and despite the recent crisis, it will remain on display until the  
Mineral Museum is opened. Hopefully, we will be allowed to return soon.  
 
There is also a Geology club, which meets on Thursday every other week, and I have enjoyed getting 
to know the other students in the major and meet other teens who like rocks just as much as I do! A 
few weeks ago the club held elections, and I was voted Secretary. I’m looking forward to the upcoming 
year on the Board.  
 
On a club field trip to the Shenandoah annual rock show, I met Thomas Hale, founder of the Virginia 
Mineral Project initiative. Thomas has been holding zoom meetings since the pandemic began, and it 
has been great to continue to be involved in that and have those meetings, even as everything else is 
cancelled. We are currently working on forming a Friends of Mineralogy Virginia Chapter, of which I 
will be a founding member and head of the Educational Committee. 
  
If you have any questions or suggestions or want to talk about anything geology-related, feel free to 
email me at jrweiss6@gmail.com. Also, I highly recommend attending the Virginia Mineral Project 
Zoom meetings; I’ll be a friendly face! 
 
That is what I have been doing in the past year, and I’m really excited to see the final product of all of 
the projects I have been working on. I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy, and I look forward to 
when I can see you all in person at our next meeting (date undetermined).  

What I’ve Been Up To 
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If you are planning a trip and want to know what clubs you might be able to visit, it would be 
worthwhile to visit the American Federation of Mineralogical Societies website. Check out their 

newsletter archives at http://www.amfed.org/news/default.htm.  

 

 

Upcoming Show Updates 

Most upcoming shows for our area are in a holding pattern currently. Many are being rescheduled or 

postponed at this point. Check the next Rockhounder for updates on shows! 

http://www.amfed.org/news/default.htm
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    Board of Directors  

 

President – Holly Heighes 

Vice President – Ken Reynolds  

Secretary – Jeff Cessna 

Treasurer –  Jonathan Harris 

Field Trip Chairman – Germaine Broussard  

Membership Chairman – Doug Baum 

Downstairs Showchair ─ Chris Luzier 

Upstairs Showchair ─ Dave Tiktinsky 

Property Manager – Joel Rosen 

Immediate Past President – Jonathan Harris 

EFMLS Liaison – Andy Celmer   

Bulletin Editor– Olivia Luzier  

Life Members: Larry Harrison, Wendell Mohr, Juan Proan o, and George Durland 

Society Address: Gem, Lapidary, and Mineral Society of Montgomery County MD., Inc. 

P. O. Box 444, Gaithersburg MD 20884-0444 

Website: http://www.glmsmc.com/ 

 

All Society correspondence is to be sent to this address except that which is intended for  

The Rockhounder and its editor. Such items are to be sent to the editor’s email address at  

editor@glmsmc.com. 

mailto:editor@glmsmc.com
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